
DeTOUR TOWNSHIP 

REGULAR MEETING 

February 13, 2018 

A regular meeting ofthe DeTour Township Board was called to order at 5:30p.m.on February 13, 

2018 at 5:30pm in the DeTour Village Hall. 

Present:  Superintendent Tom Lehman, Clerk Linda Fisher, Treasurer Sharon Hamel and 

Trustees Bob Vaught and Johnny Fountain.  

A motion was made by Johnny Fountain and supported by Sharon Hamel to approve the minutes 

of the December 12, 2017  meeting as presented.  All were in favor and the motion carried. 

Motion was made by Tom Lehman and supported by Linda Fisher to approve the Treasurer’s 

report for the months of  January and February 2018  as presented.  All were in favor and the 

motion carried. 

A motion was made by Bob Vaught and supported by Tom Lehman to approve the bills that were 

paid in January and February 2018 and give approval to the Clerk and Treasurer to pay the 

regular bills for the upcoming months of March and April 2018. All were in favor and the motion 

carried. 

Old Business 

There was no Old Business at this time. 

New Business 

On a motion by Linda Fisher and supported by Johnny Fountain a Resolution was passed for 

Assessor Randy Hartman for Waiver of Penalty and Interests for untimely filed property transfer 

affadavits.  Roll call vote: Yes-5  No-0  Motion carried.  A full copy of 

the resolution is included with these minutes. 

A motion was made by Tom Lehman and supported by Johnny Fountain to approve the 

Resolution for a grant through the State of Michigan for the purchase of new voting equipment 

for our Township and all of Chippewa County.  Roll call vote: Yes-5 No-0  Motion carried.  

The full copy of resolution is included with these minutes. 

A motion was made by Tom Lehman and supported by Johnny Fountain to approve the purchase 

of a new adding machine and check scanner for the Township office. 

  Roll call vote: Yes –5  No-0 Motion carried. 

Tom gave the Board on the progress on Spring Bay Road.   

Present in the audience was a concerned citizen on the Marijuana plant to be constructed on the 

property at the end of North Caribou Lake Road.  His property is backed up to the property in 

question and he is concerned for his family and the possible traffic that would possibly increase.   



After a lengthy discussion, it was decided to set up a meeting with Mark Hutton, after his plans 

are finalized  for the facility to allow the adjoining neighbors to voice their concerns.  All parties 

were in agreement with his.  All neighboring landowners will be notified of the time and place of 

this meeting. 

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 6:50p.m. 

 

Linda Fisher, Clerk 

DeTour Township 

 

 

 


